
Raumati Community Board – Matters Under Action Register (as at November 2023) 

Item Progress 

Community Liaison Group for Kāinga Ora The Raumati Community Board distributed a letter to all households in the local area early October 2023 
seeking expressions of interest for members of a Community Liaison Group to work with Kāinga Ora in 
relation to their proposed development on Raumati Road. Expressions of interest closed 2 November 
2023. A copy of the letter is available on the Board’s Facebook page or on request. 
 
At its meeting of 17 October 2023, the Board resolved to appoint Deputy Chair Jonny Best to the 
Community Liaison Group as the Raumati Community Board representative.  
 

Existing informal walking tracks linking Raumati 
South with the Leinster Avenue/old State 
Highway One area be acknowledged and 
protected in any future development of this land. 

Staff noted that the informal track referred to crosses land owned by Kāinga Ora. If the land is developed 
in the future and Council has the ability to input into the design and consenting for development, then 
Council can recommend that these informal connections be formalised and continued to be provided. 
However, as this is private property and the track appears to also go through school property Council 
may have limited ability to influence the design. It is suggested that the Raumati Community Board follow 
up with Kāinga Ora as the landowner and request an undertaking from them that they will include this in 
any development proposed for the land. 
 

School Road/Traffic issues around the Raumati area (information collated from the Kāpiti-Ōtaki Principals Association) for Board Members’ follow up: 
This was initiated by Cr Kathy Spiers. Board members are keen to link in with Cr Spiers to be brought up to date. The Board feel that it is important to build 
relationships with the schools directly to get those conversations happening. 
Kāpiti College Waiting for further information. 

Te Ra School Waiting for further information. 
 


